
NOTICE OF INTENT TO INITIATE CLOSURE 
SOUTH SETTLING POND 

HUNTLEY GENERATING STATION 
 

April 7, 2021 
 
 
As aligned to the requirements of 40 CFR §257.102(g) and §257.106(i)(7), Huntley Power LLC is 
providing notification of our Intent to Close the South Settling Pond at the Huntley Generating 
Station, utilizing a Closure in Place methodology commensurate with the written Closure Plan 
developed per §257.102(b).  If deemed viable based upon forthcoming information, this approach 
may be superseded by a decision to pursue Closure by Removal to achieve a clean closure in 
accordance with §257.102(c).  In that event, an updated Notice of Closure will be provided and 
the written Closure Plan amended as appropriate. 
 
This current notification is being entered into the facility operating record per §257.105(i)(7), and  
also posted on the publicly available website per §257.107(i)(7). 
 
 
CERTIFICATION: 
 
As a professional engineer licensed in the State of New York, I hereby certify to the best of my 
knowledge, information, and belief, that the final cover system design for in-place closure of the 
South Settling Pond is compliant with and satisfies the criteria specified in §257.102(d)(3)(i). 
 
    
Richard Southorn, P.E., P.G. 
 
New York Professional Engineer Registration No.:  97751 
 
APTIM 
 
Signature: _________________________ 
 
Date:  April 7, 2021   
 
Seal: 
 
 


